
 

September 25, 2025

The Honorable Mike Johnson 

Speaker of the House 

U.S. House of Representatives 

H-232, The Capitol 

Washington, DC 20515

 

Dear Speaker Johnson, 

This week, voters in Southern Arizona spoke loudly and clearly when they elected Adelita 

Grijalva to represent them in Congress. They deserve to have their voices heard here in 

Washington without delay. 

With the government funding deadline approaching and Americans’ health care hanging in the 

balance, the people of Arizona’s 7th District cannot afford to go without a representative. I urge 

you to seat Representative-elect Grijalva immediately so she can get to work on behalf of her 

district. 

 

      Sincerely, 

       

      Yassamin Ansari 

      Member of Congress

 


